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	TITLE: Whole tree vs. rootstock or scion tolerance to HLB
	DATE: 6/1/2020
	ORGANIZATION: University of Florida, CREC
	CONTRACT: 19-009
	DURATION: 3
	YEAR: 1
	EMAIL: egjohnson@ufl.edu
	INSTRUCTIONS: 
	SPONSOR: [Citrus Research and Development Foundation]
	CATEGORY: [Horticultural & Management]
	PERIOD: Quarterly
	LAST: Johnson
	FIRST: Evan 
	PHONE: 863-956-8649
	ABSTRACT: Sugarbelle appears to be one of the most HLB tolerant scion varieties and UFR-4 is a rootstock that does not suffer from HLB-induced root loss.  Valencia and Swingle are susceptible to HLB damage.  This project has two main goals based on different graft combinations of these two scion and two rootstock varieties.  First is to determine if there is a benefit to only half of a grafted tree being tolerant or if both scion and rootstock need to be tolerant to ameliorate some of the physiological effects of HLB.  Second is to identify the mechanism of UFR-4 resistance to HLB-induced root loss and to identify the systemic signal of HLB-induced root loss with the hope of finding CRISPR targets to move this resistance into other rootstock varieties.  These experiment will use a previously developed split root rhizotron system to maintain CLas infected and uninfected root systems on the same tree
 
Rootstock seedlings (Swingle) and cuttings (UFR-4) have been selected from our greenhouse for grafting of SugarBelle and Valencia.  The first round of grafting had an unexpectedly low success rate, so a new source of budwood was found and trees were regrafted.  They are now growing in preparation for the first rep of the experiment.
 
Aluminum framed rhizotrons continue to be constructed to prevent the loss of experimental trees that occured in previous wood framed rhizotrons as they aged.  Much of the assembly has been possible at employees homes, reducing the delay due to COVID restrictions
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